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JSMP praises the new structure of the National Parliament as the plenary is functioning normally 
With the beginning of the mandate for the new structure of the National Parliament between May and June 2020 JSMP has observed that plenary sessions have been functioning in accordance with Law No. 15/2009, on the Parliamentary Rules of Procedure, Article 46.1 (a) about holding plenary meetings on Mondays and Tuesdays and Article 46.2 about plenary sessions in the morning and afternoon from 09:00 until 18:00. 
“JSMP congratulates and praises the President of the National Parliament and the new structure of the Chair of the National Parliament for changing the functioning of plenary sessions in accordance with the normal functioning of the parliament and hopes that this change will be maintained until the end of this legislature to respond to public concerns that the National Parliament has not been working productively and effectively,” said the Executive Director of JSMP, Ana Paula Marçal. 
JSMP believes that this change will have a positive impact on increasing the productivity of the work of the National Parliament. Therefore, the National Parliament will be able to prioritise and schedule pending laws, especially important draft laws that have been sent to the Specialised Committees, such as the Draft Law Against Corruption, Draft Law on a Bar Association, Draft Law on Local Power and Administrative Decentralization and Draft Law on Local Power and Administrative Decentralization, Draft Law on Municipal Elections and other important laws that can accelerate the discussion and approval process during this legislature.
During this period JSMP managed to monitor 11 normal plenary meetings and 1 extraordinary plenary meeting.
 
However, JSMP continues to be concerned that some MPs still do not comply with the Parliamentary Rules of Procedure by being late. JSMP requests for the Chair of the National Parliament to take measures or impose sanctions in accordance with the Rules of Procedure so that MPs respect their working hours and to avoid such acts from reoccurring in the future.
JSMP also requests for the new structure of the Chair of the National Parliament to continue promoting political dialogue to reach a consensus between the opposition benches and the Government benches to prioritise and place national interests about party interests to ensure the normal functioning of the Parliament and to increase productivity during this legislature.
For more information, please contact: 
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Website: http://jsmp.tl 
� Please refer to the website of the National Parliament for more detailed information: � HYPERLINK "https://www.parlamento.tl/node/405" �https://www.parlamento.tl/node/405�





